


Monday,	August	21,	2017	
	
City	of	Lawrence,	Kansas	
Planning	and	Development	
Riverfront	Plaza	
Lawrence,	KS	66044	
	
RE:	Mixed	use	rezoning	application	of	401	Elm	Street	
	
Dear	Zoning	Board	of	Appeals	Members:	
	
My	husband	and	I	currently	own	the	property	at	347	Elm	Street	that	faces	Margretta	de	Vries’s	
property	at	the	corner	of	4th	and	Elm.	We	bought	our	house	in	2010,	and	love	it	and	the	quiet	
neighborhood.	We’d	like	to	think	we	are	the	type	of	people	who	don’t	tell	others	what	to	do.	So	
when	Margretta	asked	us	to	sign	the	petition	to	rezone	her	property,	we	complied—not	
necessarily	because	we	wanted	to	see	the	property	rezoned	but	because	we	felt	that	it	should	
come	up	for	a	hearing.		
	
We	understand	that	the	historic	property	was	once	used	as	commercial	when	the	
neighborhood	had	less	automotive	traffic.	We	are	sympathetic	to	Margretta’s	position	in	that	
she	inherited	a	building	that	doesn’t	comply	with	its	current	zoning	status.	
	
That	said,	we	are	concerned	with	the	lack	of	parking	on	the	street	and	with	the	possibility	of	
more	noise	from	the	property.	We	know	Margretta	and	have	some	faith	that	she	wouldn’t	
lease	it	to	a	business	or	businesses	that	would	increase	the	traffic,	parking,	and	noise	in	our	
small	neighborhood.	Our	biggest	concern	is	that	whomever	owns	the	building	next	would	not	
have	the	same	consideration.	
	
Because	we	are	unable	to	attend	the	hearing	on	Wednesday,	Aug.	23,	you	can	reach	me	at	
suziejohannes@gmail.com	or	785-218-0306	if	you	have	questions.	
	
Thank	you,	
	
Suzie	Johannes	
Owner	of	347	Elm	Street	
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